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NUCLEAR REGULATORY C0t1 MISSION
ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON REACTOR SAFEGUARDS

SUBCOMMITTEE ON RELIABILITY AND PROBABILISTIC ASSESSMENT

Change

It may be necessary for the ACRS Subcommittee on Reliability and Probabilistic

Assessment to close portions of its meeting on April 30, 1980 for the following

reason:

The ACRS is required by Section 5 of the 1978 NRC Authorization Act to

review the NRC research program and budget and to report the results of the

review to Congress. In order to perform this review, the ACRS must be able to

engage in frank discussions with members of the NRC Staff and such discussions

would not be possible if held in public sessions. I have determined, therefore,

in accordance with Subsection 10(d) of the Federal Advisory Committee Act

(Public Law 92-463), that, should such sessions be required, it is necessary to

close portions of this meeting to prevent frustration of the above stated aspect

of the ACRS' statutory responsibilities. See 5 U.S.C. 552b(c)(9)(B).

All other items remain the same as announced in a notice published April 15,

(45 FR 25558).
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